
Newsletter of the West Chicago Garden Club 

We Go Gardening 

For our May meeting we will be visiting the 
Wildflower Sanctuary in downtown Batavia. The 
Wildflower Sanctuary was created and continues 
to be maintained by The Plain Dirt Gardeners in 
Batavia.  Sarah Kimber and Terri Hoehne of the 
Plain Dirt Gardeners will be our guides.  We will 
meet them at the Peg Bond Center (bandshell) 
151 N. Island Avenue, which is located along the 
Fox River 
and across 
from City 

Hall.  There is parking next to the Peg Bond 
Center and also to the north of City Hall. 

The total distance from the Peg Bond Center 
through the Wildflower Sanctuary and back is 
about 1/2 mile.  We will see a variety of spring 
ephemerals and native trees and shrubs in the 
garden. 

We will not have a snack table.  You may want 
to try one of the pubs or restaurants in 
downtown Batavia before or after the program. 
  A friend that I volunteer with really likes El 
Taco Grande on River Street.  

Please note the starting time will be at 6:30pm 
(a little earlier than our normal 7pm start). 

Batavia Wildflower Sanctuary Ruth Kyme 

The purpose of the West Chicago Garden Club shall be to increase interest in gardening through sharing our 
ideas and knowledge, promoting and participating in community beautification and protecting and promoting a 
clean environment in which we live.  

Meeting Date: May 26 

Meeting Time: 6:30PM  

 

 

Meeting Location:  

Batavia Wildflower Sanctuary 
Peg Bond Center (bandshell) 
151 N. Island Avenue, Batavia 

Google Map 

Tour of the  

Batavia Wildflower 

Sanctuary  
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Tour of Billie Childressô 

Garden 
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https://goo.gl/maps/4WGxeAUC1Fqu5niP7
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BloomingFest and our World Famous Plant Sale are upon 
us.  If you haven't already signed up to help out at the sale 
on Saturday, May 21st please consider just dropping in, 
even if for a few hours, to help out.  Many of our 
customers need help with basic gardening questions that, 
knowing how much all of you have taught me over the 
years, any one of our members can answer.  If mixing with 
the public isn't your idea of a good time, we can always 
use people to help keep the sale tables stocked and in 
good order. 

I would also like to encourage all members to take a walk 
around the festival and visit the vendors.  There are over 
70 vendors at this year's festival and, if past years are any 
indication, there will be many interesting gardening related 
items for sale.  Personally, I look forward to finding 
something I didn't even know that I needed in my garden 
at the festival booths. 

The Plant Sale is our biggest and only fundraiser.   Due to 
all of your hard work and dedication to the sale, it has 
been very successful and has generated more money 
than the club spends in a 'typical' year.  Aside from the last two COVID years, the club 
treasury has steadily increased and the Board would like to make sure that the money is 
spent on things that matter to you, the clubs members. 

At last month's board meeting the board established a Budget/Endowment Committee to 
review and discuss the amount of money the West Chicago Garden Club has in the bank 
and suggest to the Board how much money should be set aside as Designated Endowment 
funds (sometimes referred to as 'rainy day' or 'nest egg' funds).  In addition, the Committee 
will make suggestions to the Board on how the funds in excess of the Designated 
Endowment funds should be spent by the Club and a prioritized list of acceptable uses will 
be created. 

In addition, the board also created a Bylaws Committee to review and discuss the current 
West Chicago Garden Club Bylaws and suggest changes and updates to the bylaws, last 
updated in 2015, to bring them in line with the current structure of the Club and Club's 
current needs.  There are two opening on this committee.  If you are interested in serving on 
this committee, please let me know. 

It has been a busy year so far.  Hope to see all of you at the Plant Sale and at this month's 
meeting. 

Dan 

Notes from the President Dan Beebe 
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It is Plant Sale Week! Dan Beebe 

We are looking for a few additional volunteers to staff the sale especially from 11am until the end of 
the sale sometime between 2pm and 3pm.  If you didn't sign up and are able to work at the plant 
sale on Saturday, May 21st or if you have already signed up for 1st Shift and plan to work the entire 
day, please let us know. 

Andé please remember to collect box flats for our customers to use while selecting and purchasing 
their plants.  Bring these boxes to the sale site on Galena Street between 5pm and 7pm on Friday, 
May 20th. 

Details on the member plant sale (Thursday, May 19th) was sent out via email on Tuesday.  If you 
did not receive it, contact us at WestChicagoGardenClub@gmail.com to have it re-sent to you. 

Thursday, May 19th:  5:00pm-8:00pm - Member Plant Sale 

Shop early for best selection.  The more you buy, the fewer plants we have to move on 
Friday (please buy a loté) 

Friday, May 20th:  5:00pm ï Plant Sale Setup @ Tent Location Downtown West Chicago 

If you have signed up to volunteer, more details will be provided in a separate e-mail. If you 
havenôt signed up, feel free to stop by and lend a hand. 

Bring your cardboard boxes to the tent (preferably after 6:00pm as these are put in the tent 
after the plants are loaded in) 

Saturday, May 21st: 7:00am-3:00pm ï Plant Sale!!! 

Come out and have some fun meeting the people who buy our plants. 

7:00am ï Final setup for Plant Sale ï If you have signed up to volunteer, more details will be 
provided in a separate e-mail.  If you havenôt signed up, feel free to stop by and 
lend a hand ï we are always super busy in the first few hours!!! 

9:00am ï Plant Sale Opens for Business!!! 

3:00pm ï Blooming Fest Ends ï Final Cleanup 

mailto:WestChicagoGardenClub@gmail.com?subject=Member%20Sale%20Info
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Club T-Shirts Mary Schramer 

The t shirts are in and they look fantastic! They will be 
available for pick up on Thursday at the member sale 
location at 830 W Hawthorne.  

Shirts will also be available at the tent at Galena and Main 
on Friday and from 7 am until sale ends on Saturday. Any 
shirts still unclaimed will be available at garden club 
meetings or by special arrangement.  

Your $5 cash or check is due at pickup. Limited change will 
be available. Email mhschramer@gmail.com if you have 
questions.  

Note that that image here is just a mock-up using the graphic we supplied to the printer.  The 
color blue is probably different. 

Club Information 
Website: www.westchicagogardenclub.org 

P. O. Box 313, West Chicago, IL 60186 

E-mail: westchicagogardenclub@gmail.com  

Membership Information 

Dues for 2022:Individual: $20 Family: $30 (2 people) 

Board Meetings  

2nd Thursday most months at 7 p.m. 

Regular Meeting Location 

St Andrew Lutheran Churchð155 N Prince Crossing Rd 

2022 WCGC Board & Committees: 

President:  Dan Beebe 

Vice President:  Janet Frogner 

Treasurer:  Kerry Perry 

Secretary:  Open 

Program Director: Ruth Kyme 

Plant Sale Chair: Mary Schramer  & Dan Beebe 

Information Director: Pamela Darrah 

Kruse Garden Chair: Billie Childress 

Hospitality Chair: Jan Grismore 

Director at Large Patti Zaputil 

To Contact any Board Member, please send email to 
WestChicagoGardenClub@gmail.com 

Where to find us online 

Website: www.westchicagogardenclub.org 

Facebook:  

facebook.com/westchicagogardenclub 

Instagram:  

westchicagogardenclub 

mailto:mhschramer@gmail.com?subject=Garden%20Club%20T-Shirt%20Question
https://westchicagogardenclub.org/
https://www.facebook.com/westchicagogardenclub
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Plant Sale Prep 2022 Pamela Darrah 

Thank you to the many volunteers who dug up plants from their yards, came to potting 
parties, and helped to label and price all the plants.  We certainly couldnôt get it all done 
without all of your help! 
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Plant Sale Prep 2022 (continued) Pamela Darrah 


